
 

FLOWERS FORM THE FARM  

VIRTUAL AGM 

MONDAY 6TH MARCH 2023. 6PM – CO CHAIR, MEG EDMONDS & 

DEBBIE SCOTT. 

1. WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS 

Meg Edmonds (Roots Family Farm Shop), outgoing Co-chair 

Debbie Scott Co-chair (continuing) 

Incoming Co-Chairs - Wendy Paul & Jo Wright 

Confirmation of quorum 

Welcome from Debbie 

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

3. REPORTS:   

 Chair (Including regional summaries available online) – Meg Edmonds 

 Membership - Chris Smith & Jo Maguire AMS 

 Website – Chris Smith 

 PR – Liz Anderson 

 Diversity Action Group – Anais Hawkins Camila Klich & Marianne Slater 

 Treasurer Report   

4. Financial Report  

5.  FUTURE PLANS 

6. ELECTION OF FTTF TEAM 

 Nomination of new Co-Chairs: Wendy Paul & Jo Wright  

 Nomination of Treasurer: Natasha Midgley 

 Nomination of National Co-Ordinator: Harriet Mullins  

 Nomination of New Coordinators: 

 Yorkshire & North East: Samantha Hall & Hannah Jackson  

 East Anglia: Anna Taylor  

7. APPOINTMENT OF DIRECTORS 

 Justine Scouller 
 Linda Clark 
 Niki Roberts  
 

8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS Any items for consideration as AOB should be submitted to 
adminsupport@flowersfromthefarm.co.uk before 3rd March 23 – 5pm 


